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  It is an honor and a privilege to have been elected Director of our Central Atlantic Re-
gion. Being C.A.R. Director brings the responsibility to continue the pattern set by my out-
standing predecessors in a friendly, caring, dynamic region. It also represents a challenge to 
present new projects that incorporate both the National Garden Clubs objectives and the 
Central Atlantic Regional theme, òGardening with Pride, Honoring Home, Commu-
nity & Country.ó  
   Welcome to all those members continuing in a board position and those newly added to 
the C.A.R. board or taking on a new board chairmanship. Enjoy our newsletter and let us 
know about interesting and timely events. We will be opening new avenues in the world of 
service to others.  
  Our major projects will invite concerned members to be involved in community gardens 
and local parks as a way of showing community service in the towns where they live. The 
seven states will continue the challenge of adding to the òTrail of Blue Starsó honoring our 
nationõs service personnel. We will be encouraging members to share their home gardens 
with neighbors, visiting schools and inviting young people to be a part of the garden club 
movement, òSharing the Fun,ó as well as honoring long standing members for their service 
to this organization by planting a ònative shrubó acknowledging their commitment to gar-
den clubs.     
  I am looking forward to meeting all the Central Atlantic Regional members in their home 
states, at Central Atlantic Regional Conferences, symposiums and other state and National 
Garden Club events.  Please encourage all ages to be a part of the largest hobby in      
Americañ Gardeningñ and watching nature grow through sharing our knowledge. 

 
òGardening with Pride, Honoring Home, Community & Countryó 

     

                                                                                                                                         

Jeanne T. Nelson 

C.A.R. Director 
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  òBoot-up the Beauty 
through Service!ó is the 
2011 - 2013 theme of The 
Garden Club of New Jer-
sey, Inc. that reflects the 
NGC theme, òProudly Serv-
ing our Members and Com-
munities.ó Through our 
many service projects, we will 
continue to create and main-
tain beauty in our communi-
ties. With the New Jersey 
Association of the Deaf/
Blind, we will explore and 
develop opportunities for 
people with sensory impair-
ments and developmental 
disabilities to garden and 
grow their own food. 

 

   We hope to establish this 
opportunity for service in the 
near future. 

   We will continue our pro-
jects concerning the environ-
ment and conservation. Pro-
tecting Aquatic Ecosystems 
has been and will continue to 
be a part of this committeeõs 
agenda. 

  I have been a member of the 
executive board of GCNJ for 
the past fourteen  years serv-
ing as district  corresponding 
secretary/date recorder, an-
nual meeting chairperson and 
vice president.  

Vivian Morrison, GCNJ 

   Prior to and during my 
board involvement, I 
served for two terms as 
President of The Basking 
Ridge Garden Club. 

   I look forward to leading 
GCNJ for the next two 
years and to the experience 
and challenge of working 
with my colleagues from 
the Central Atlantic Region. 

  

Vivian C. Morrison,  
 
President,                    
The Garden Club of New 
Jersey, Inc. 
 

   My name is Patricia J.     
C a r g n o n i  a n d 
I  was President of 
FGCNYS in 1993-1995; 
Ass i s ta n t  T reasu re r 
and  Protocol Chairman, 
FGCNYS in  2009-
2013  and will continue to 
serve as C.A.R. Press Book 
Chair and National Garden 
Clubs Habitat for Human-
ity Chair. For the term 
2011-2013, I will also serve 
as the Home Chairman for 
Director Jeanne Nelson's 
theme: òGardening With 
Pride, Honoring Home, 
Community & Countryó.  

    I am a Charter member 
(1969) of the Macedon  
Garden Club, Macedon, 
NY, and am an Environ- 

Vivian Morrison,    

GCNJ President 

  I have been active in gar-
den club for over 25 years 
and am an ongoing mem-
ber of the Bedford County 
Garden Club, serving on 
various committees and as 
Club President. I have held 
the position of District VI 
Director and served on the 
state board in many capaci-
ties. I have served as chair 
person of various commit-
mittees on the district, re-
gional and national boards  

including the Blue Star Me-
morial Chairman for Central 
Atlantic Region (2009-2010)
and National Life Member-
ship Chairman for National 
Garden Clubs (2001-2003). 
Additionally, I am a NGC 
Accredited Master Flower 
Show Judge, a NGC Land-
scape Designer and a Gar-
den Study Consultant.  Cur-
rently active in the real estate 
business, I always find time   

to enjoy gardening, landscaping 

and floral design. I love relaxing 

and spending time with my fam-

ily, including my two daughters 

and five energetic granddaugh-

ters.  They will always be the 

most important and most beauti-

ful flowers in my garden.                                                      

Gail S. Corle,          

GCFP   President 

Meet  

Our  

State  

Presidents  

2011 -2013  

mental Consultant. I am a gradu-
ate of the Rochester Institute of 
Technology and recently retired 
after a thirty year career in the 
medical field.  I enjoy my leisure 
time gardening, reading, traveling 
and spending summers on Keuka 
Lake with my husband, children 
and five grandchildren. 

Patricia J. Cargnoni 
Alternate Director 

The National Garden Clubs, 

Inc., is divided into eight 

regions.  Ohio, Pennsylvania 

and the neighboring states of 

Delaware, Maryland, New 

York, New Jersey and the 

National Capitol Area (parts 

of Virginia and all of District 

of Columbia) are part of the 

Central Atlantic Region. 

Patricia J. Cargnoni,          

Alternate  Director 

Continued on Page 3 
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their cars with the state 
seal and bold letters that 
say, 

 

 òASK ME ABOUT 
MY   GARDEN 
CLUBó 

Aggie Goss 

President, 

The Garden Club of 
Ohio, Inc. 

 

 

an accredited Master Flower 
Show Judge. 

   My theme is òPlant Seeds of 
Friendshipó . . . to help our 
garden clubs grow. The goal is 
to increase membership statewide 
and so, there will be a òPlant 
Seeds of Friendshipó award of 
$100 to the club in each of the ten 
Ohio Districts that has the great-
est percentage increase in mem-
bership. 

   In this òcomputer ageó, people 
can go on-line to learn answers to  

 

gardening questions, but our 
clubs offer life-long friendships 
that are made when we work 
together on our many commu-
nity projects. Our clubs work so 
hard to better our communities 
and environment, that we often 
fall short when it comes to pub-
licity. 

   Therefore, to increase public 
awareness and hopefully attract 
new members . . . Garden Club 
of Ohio members are proudly 
displaying bumper stickers on 

    

   I am President of Garden Club 
of Ohio, Inc. A native of Cleve-
land, I have lived in many inter-
esting places supporting my hus-
bandõs Air Force career. After 30 
years and 13 moves, we have 
returned to Cleveland when my 
husband retired from TWA and I 
retired from teaching. 

   Delighted that I could finally 
garden in a òpermanent loca-
tion,ó I joined Chippewa Garden 
Club and Cleveland Flower Ar-
rangers Guild. I have completed 
Flower Show School and am now  

   My theme as President is 
òGCFP: Growing Stronger 
through Seeds of Service!ó  
This administration will closely 
follow the National and the Cen-
tral Atlantic Regional themes 
with emphasis of service to our 
members and our communities. 
In addition, we will put the ef-
forts of garden club into the fore-
front of the public with local 
projects making the garden clubõs 
presence known throughout our 
neighhoods. Thus, we will be 
spreading our knowledge of 
plants and gardening to people of 
all ages, needs and desires within 
our communities.  And doing so, 
òThrough Seeds of Serviceóñ
no matter how large or small.      
Gail S. Corle 

President, The Garden Club  

Federation of Pennsylvania 

Vickie Godwin, NCAGC 

VICKIE GODWIN,         

NCAGC  President 

Continued from Page 2 Vickie Godwin 

President,  

National Capitol Area Garden 

Clubs, Inc. 

AGGIE GOSS,                    

GCO President 

 

  

 2011 Perennial Plant of the Year                                  
 Amsonia hubrichtil Arkansas Blue Star  

 

Amsonia hubrichtil grow 16ó tall and 36ó wide in a mounded form.  This hardy perennial grows in 

hardiness zones 4 ð9 and is a versatile North American native.  Amsonia offers a variety of fea-

tures throughout the seasons.  From late spring to early summer, two to three inch wide clusters 

of small, light blue, star-shaped flowers are borne above ferny foliage.  The alternate-arranged 

leaves are bright green in spring and summer.  Amsoniaõs golden-yellow fall color is second to 

none among herbaceous perennials.  Plants thrive in full sun to partial shade.  They perform best 

in average, moist well-drained soil but tolerate less moisture.  Once established, they can tolerate 

drier conditions.  Arkansas Blue Star is attractive when mixed with ornamental grasses and plants 

that have attractive seed heads.                   Perennial Plant Association                                                                                    

 

and then Director of a 29 club 
district; a charter   member of 
the Environmental School fol-
lowed by becoming the first  
President of our   Environ-
mental Council. My   affiliation 
with other National Garden 
Club Schools is as a Master Gar-
den Consultant and an Accred-
ited Life Judge in our Council of 
Accredited Flower Show Judges.   
Additionally, I am a NGC State 
Life Member. In the Central 
Atlantic Region, I have held 
positions as Endangered Species 
Chairman and Historian/
Credentials Chairman as well as 
the C.A.R. Convention Chair-
man 2006. 

   With great pleasure, I proudly 
look forward to òGardening 
Our Community.ó 

    

   I am Vickie Godwin, a 
native of Washington, DC.  I 
grew up in both Arlington 
and Fairfax Counties, Vir-
ginia. Our four district com-
munity is composed of 2,816 
members from the District 
of Columbia; two Maryland 
counties next to Washing-
ton, D.C. and counties in 
Virginia near the òbeltwayó 
extending west and south as 
far as Quantico, Virginia. 

   We will be promoting a 
Rain Garden at the U.S. Na-
tional Arboretum, which is 
also NCAGCõs headquarters. 

   Over the past 25 years I 
have held numerous posi-
tions in my local garden 
club; was Assistant Director  



 

Regina T. Brown,     

DFGC President 

Regina T. Brown, DFGC 
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with a Master Gardener Program titled, 
"Gardening for the Health of It,ó my hus-
band and I were in great demand for garden 
club programs all over the state. Our pri-
vate garden is mostly woods and shade and 
has been part of numerous tours in support 
of cancer research. Five amazing grandchil-
dren make life exciting with the oldest 
granddaughter graduating from Duke Uni-
versity in May 2011.  
  Sadly, my husband passed away in May 
2010, and in loving memory of him, my 
presidential theme is 
a salute to the Master 
Gardener Program 
we happily presented 
together so many 
times. My theme for 
2011-2013 is: òClub- 
Communityð 
Country... Garden  
For The Health Of 
Itó 

Linda Masland 

President,         Federated Garden Clubs 
of Maryland, Inc.  

 

  My husband Bruce and I moved to Har-
ford County, MD, in 1984 and I joined a 
garden club about a year later. After serv-
ing as garden club President and District 
Director, I moved on' to several posi-
tions at the state level on my way to the 
presidency. For the past six years, I have 
been C.A.R. Penny Pines Chairman. I'm 
an Accredited Flower Show Judge, a 
Master Gardener and an active member 
of many garden related societies.  Armed  

 Linda Masland, FGCM 

Pamela Foehser,            

FGCNYS President 

Linda Masland,   

FGCMD President 

" Inspire our communities to 
embrace gardening 

through leadership and serviceó 
   I was installed as the 27th President of 
the Delaware Federation of Garden 
Clubs (DFGC) on April 20, 2011. 
     I retired from E. I. duPont de 
Nemours & Co., Wilmington, DE in 
1992 after 33 years in the accounting, 
finance, tax and employee relations 
departments in various assignments from 
executive secretary to benefits analyst. 
Taking advantage of the generous tuition 
reimbursement of my early-retirement 
package, I attended and graduated from 
Delaware State University in 1996 with a 
B.S. in Accounting and a minor in 
Business Administration. I was recruited 
by J. P. Morgan Company (later 
becoming J. P. Morgan Chase) where I 
worked in the general ledger and tax 
departments and once again retired in 
2005. 

   After my second retirement, I actively 
pursued volunteer opportunities in my 
town of Smyrna serving on several non-
profit boards and am currently treasurer of 
the Friends of Belmont Hall, Inc. and an 
elected member of the Smyrna Town 
Council. I am a co-founder of the Duck 
Creek Horticulture Society, a member club 
of the DFGC and its current President. The 
Society has 19 members and is a very active 
small club. 
    I am married to a former DFGC Presi-
dent ( 2001-03), Kenneth P. Brown, and we 
live in Smyrna, DE in an early 19th century 
home with our Maltese, Lexie. We have five 
children--Kenneth, John, Sheri, Robin and 
Pamela. We enjoy quality time with three of 
our four grandchildren, Michael, Sarah, and 
Holden who live nearby. Lauren lives in 
Florida. 
Regina T. Brown 

President, 

Delaware Federation of Garden Clubs 

Pamela Foehser, FGCNYS 
  I graduated from Mt. Ida College in Boston 
with a degree in Retail Management and have 
a Bachelor of Professional Science in Coun-
seling, specializing in Developmentally Dis-
abled. I was a social worker and advocate for 
over 25 years as well as a crime victimõs ad-
vocate. I received awards from many govern-
ment agencies for my work with children.  
  I was one of two representatives from New 
York State to serve on the Federal Child 
Safety Committee and am presently  Deputy 
Mayor of Schuylerville, N.Y.  

  My husband and I have two children and 
two granddaughters. Having moved to  
Schuylerville 6 years ago, I am the Past Presi-
dent of Schuylerville Garden Club and have 
been active in Districts 3 and 4. I was also 
the past District 3 Director.  
  I come from a family of gardeners and 
hopefully, my fond memories are helping me 
pass down a love of planting and landscaping 
in my parentsõ garden to my children.  
  My theme for the next two years is 
"Gardening .. H ands that make Souls 
Bloom" with the focus being on  more 
youth involvement, increased membership 
and community beautification.  
Pamela Foehser 
President, The Federated Garden Clubs 

of New York State, Inc. 
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